June 5, 2025, Notre Dame Liturgy Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT: Joe Wacha, Bootie Kapler, Pam Daley, Barb O’Donnell, Denise Sheehy, FatherJacob
ABSENT: Suzanne Ollendick, Carol Foley, Polly Jones

Joe Wacha called the meeting to order.

Opening Prayer: Barb O’Donnell led a Mission Prayer

April 3, 2025, minutes were approved as read. Bootie motions to accept the minutes of the April 3
meeting, Barb O. seconded the motion.

OLD BUSINESS:
No word about the OCP Grant.

1. ENVIRONMENT:
Red: For Pentecost on June 8, Red will be used. Red Geraniums will be the flowers used to
decorate for Pentecost.
The Cross used for Lent and Easter decorating will be put away for Pentecost.
White: Holy Trinity will use White.
Corpus Christ procession will be June 22 after 10:00 mass.
Green: Starting July 5/6 Ordinary Time until November.

2. RELIGIOUS EDUCATION/CORNER STONE:
Brian McGee is planning for the coming year.
Brian is working on 2025/2026 schedules and getting ready for Totus Tuus, July 29-August 2.
Parish families will host Totus Tuus helpers from out of town.

LITURGY:

DMl reporting is complete.

Father Jacob will have the Sequence song of “Come Holy Ghost” sang before the Alleluia for
Pentecost masses.

For Sprinkling Rite, “River of Glory” will be sung for the Holy Trinity masses.

3. MUSIC:
Mass parts for the coming season will be, “Christ the Savior,” starting June 15.
The organ is great to hear when it is played for mass.



4. NEW BUSINESS:
The Proxy has been approved by the Archdiocese for spending to update the Carillon.
Also, spending on improving the live stream equipment has been approved.
The hope is that the live stream experience will be better by October. With the live stream
equipment update, two microphones on stands will be on the floor in front of the choir
members. Choir members will need to be quiet after live stream has started.

Sixth grader Brooks Manske has started lecturing for weekend masses.

Father Jacob said the closing prayer.

NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be August 7, 2025, at 3:30.
Bootie will have prayer for August Meeting.

Minutes submitted by Pam Daley



